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Pension provision for lay employees in Districts, Circuits or Churches






In light of the recommendations in the report Lay Workers’ Terms and Conditions, adopted by Conference in 2007, Conference directed the revision of the Guidelines for the Appointment of Lay Workers (CPD part 2).  Section 6 (pensions) within those Guidelines, requires amending so that pension provision continues to be offered to lay employees.   

1.
The Methodist Conference of 1999 passed a Resolution requiring, ‘employing bodies to offer pension provision to all employed Lay Workers (those appointed under S.O.405 or 570) to whom a new contract of employment is issued under S.O. 438A on the basis of contributions of at least 6% of salary by the employing body and 6% by the Lay Worker.’

2.
The Methodist Conference of 2007 adopted the report, ‘Lay Workers Terms and Conditions’. Within that report it was proposed and agreed that the name Lay Worker should cease and that all lay employees be known by their post title.

3.
Consequently, the 1999 resolution to offer pension provision to employees known as Lay Workers can no longer be applied as the term ‘Lay Worker’ is ceasing. Neither can the 1999 resolution be automatically transferred to include all lay employees, as it was a resolution for a specific group of lay employees.

4.
Since the Conference Resolution of 1999, changes have taken place regarding the provision of occupational pension schemes, and it may well be that other forms of pension arrangements would now be more beneficial to lay employees.

It is proposed that:

· Pension arrangement set up in accordance with the 1999 resolution be continued.

· All other lay employees who do not come under any other pension arrangements and earn more than the Lower Earnings Limit (currently £87 per week) be offered pension arrangements in accordance with the 1999 resolution, unless an employee opts for a stakeholders pension.

· Pension provision for lay employees in districts, churches or circuits be reviewed, with recommendations brought to Conference 2010 for implementation from September 1st 2011.
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